
Sixth Sunday of Easter                    Happy Mother’s Day! May 10, 2015 
 
Dear	
  Parishioners,	
  
	
  	
  

This	
  week	
  we	
  honor	
  our	
  mothers,	
  both	
  living	
  and	
  deceased	
  for	
  their	
  example	
  of	
  faith	
  and	
  love	
  in	
  our	
  lives	
  and	
  we	
  pray	
  
for	
  them:	
  

Good	
  and	
  loving	
  God,	
  	
  
You	
  compare	
  Your	
  own	
  love	
  for	
  Your	
  people	
  
to	
  the	
  love	
  of	
  a	
  mother	
  for	
  her	
  children.	
  
Look	
  with	
  kindness	
  on	
  our	
  mothers,	
  
give	
  her	
  comfort	
  in	
  moments	
  of	
  sorrow,	
  
and	
  joy	
  in	
  her	
  work	
  for	
  her	
  family.	
  

	
  

Listen	
  to	
  her	
  prayers,	
  
and	
  bless	
  her	
  in	
  all	
  she	
  does	
  for	
  You.	
  
Let	
  her	
  share	
  with	
  Jesus	
  Your	
  Son	
  
and	
  Mary	
  our	
  mother	
  
in	
  the	
  everlasting	
  happiness	
  of	
  Heaven.	
  

	
  

We	
  ask	
  this	
  through	
  Christ,	
  our	
  Lord.	
  Amen.	
  
	
  

A	
  reminder	
  that	
  next	
  weekend,	
  we	
  will	
  celebrate	
  the	
  sacrament	
  of	
  Confirmation	
  for	
  our	
  young	
  people	
  at	
  1:00	
  p.m.	
  	
  
Please	
  pray	
  for	
  our	
  confirmandi,	
  that	
  their	
  hearts	
  will	
  be	
  open	
  to	
  the	
  Holy	
  Spirit	
  as	
  they	
  receive	
  this	
  special	
  sacrament!	
  
	
  

This	
  Thursday	
  is	
  the	
  Ascension	
  of	
  the	
  Lord,	
  a	
  Holy	
  Day	
  of	
  Obligation.	
  	
  Our	
  Mass	
  times	
  will	
  be	
  as	
  follows:	
  Wednesday,	
  	
  
May	
  13	
  at	
  7:00	
  p.m.	
  and	
  Thursday,	
  May	
  14th	
  at	
  8:15	
  a.m.	
  and	
  7:00	
  p.m.	
  
	
  

Please	
  be	
  sure	
  to	
  read	
  this	
  week’s	
  bulletin	
  inserts	
  regarding	
  the	
  “Funding	
  for	
  the	
  Future	
  Walk-­‐A-­‐Thon”-­‐	
  	
  a	
  fundraiser	
  
walk	
  for	
  our	
  school	
  and	
  the	
  Omaha	
  Gives!	
  –	
  Annual	
  24	
  hour	
  charitable	
  challenge	
  to	
  benefit	
  our	
  Parish.	
  	
  	
  
	
  

Also,	
  there	
  are	
  bio’s	
  in	
  our	
  bulletin	
  this	
  week	
  for	
  the	
  open	
  positions	
  on	
  the	
  Parish	
  Council.	
  	
  Please	
  be	
  sure	
  to	
  read	
  them	
  
and	
  be	
  ready	
  to	
  vote	
  on	
  Sunday,	
  May	
  24th.	
  	
  
	
  

We	
  are	
  still	
  in	
  need	
  of	
  one	
  couple	
  to	
  help	
  co-­‐chair	
  our	
  upcoming	
  Fall	
  Festival.	
  	
  If	
  you	
  would	
  be	
  interested	
  in	
  filling	
  this	
  
position,	
  please	
  contact	
  me	
  at	
  the	
  Parish	
  Office.	
  
 

Please	
  mark	
  your	
  calendars	
  for	
  May	
  31.	
  Pat	
  Nields	
  will	
  be	
  celebrating	
  his	
  first	
  Mass	
  as	
  a	
  deacon	
  here	
  at	
  our	
  parish	
  on	
  
Sunday,	
  May	
  31st	
  and	
  we	
  will	
  have	
  a	
  reception	
  for	
  him	
  following	
  Mass.	
  	
  His	
  deacon	
  ordination	
  is	
  Friday,	
  May	
  29th	
  at	
  	
  
7:00	
  p.m.	
  at	
  the	
  Cathedral.	
  	
  Please	
  plan	
  to	
  join	
  us	
  for	
  these	
  special	
  days!	
  
	
  

Blessings,	
  
Father	
  John	
  

 

Question of the Week – For what would you lay down your life? 
. 

    Reading 1   Acts 10:25-26, 34-35, 44-48     Reading 2   1 John 4:7-10    Gospel   John 15:9-17 
 

Reflection: Anyone who happened to be in a selfish mood when they heard this gospel could not get 
away from it. Love is everywhere in Jesus' conversation with his friends at the Last Supper. He gives them 
and us his memorable commandment: "Love one another as I love you." It sounds simple. But he reminds 
us that loving as he does involves a willingness to "lay down one's life for one's friends."  
 

During Lent we saw this love of Jesus in action. Now during the Easter season we rejoice that such love is 
victorious over sin and death. 
                            

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  PARISH	
  	
  SUPPORT	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  WEEK	
  OF	
  APRIL	
  26	
  –	
  MAY	
  2	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  DID	
  YOU	
  KNOW… Wednesday,	
  May	
  20th	
  is	
  Omaha	
  Gives	
  day!	
  This	
  year	
  	
  	
  
	
      WEEKLY	
  REVENUE	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  $16,872.76             you can make your donation ahead of time instead of being restricted to  
     WEEKLY	
  EXPENSES	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  $21,862.23             the 24	
  hour	
  window	
  on	
  Wednesday	
  the	
  20th.	
  	
   
     SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ($4,989.47)             Just	
  go	
  to	
  www.omahagives24.org	
  and	
  schedule	
  your	
  donation	
  to	
   
     YEAR	
  TO	
  DATE	
  REVENUE	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  $1,132,545.66             St.	
  Philip	
  Neri-­‐Blessed	
  Sacrament	
  Parish! 
     YEAR	
  TO	
  DATE	
  EXPENSES	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  $1,126,410.02                                     Thank	
  you	
  for	
  your	
  continued	
  support!	
  	
  
     SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  $6,135.64              
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS:  
MAY 13/14 
MAY 13  -  7:00 P.M.  NEED VOLUNTEERS FOR ALL MINISTRIES 
MAY 14  -  7:00 P.M.   
ALTAR SERVERS: Dominic Martello, Robert Schonberner 
LECTOR: Ilene Sedlacek 
DEACON: Deacon Alan LeClair  
EMHCS:  Bruno Kozimor, Bonnie Shea, Larry & Rita Ziska 
MUSICIANS: Bryan Kinghorn & Friends 
USHERS: NEED VOLUNTEERS 
MAY 16/17 
ALTAR SERVERS:   5:00 PM:  Cheyanne Jones, Genesis Mulcahy 

        10:30 AM:  Mia Dolan, Need a volunteer 
CANDLE BEARERS: 5:00 PM:  Jayden Mulcahy, Kobe Mulcahy 
                       10:30 AM:  Aydin Meehan, Caden Tussey 
LECTORS:               5:00 PM:  Theresa O’Neill 
                               7:30 AM:  Richard Henkenius 
                       10:30 AM:  Bill Cheese 
DEACON:            5:00 PM:  Deacon Fred Hendricks 

         7:30 AM:  Deacon Alan LeClair 
                       10:30 AM:  Deacon Fred Hendricks 
EMHCS:                5:00 PM:  Juli Bohnenkamp, Sarah Bohnenkamp, 
              Jacquie Dahlin, Matt Swoboda 

           7:30 AM:  Merl Core, Maria Hackenberg, 
                              Dorothy Polan, Michelle Zuber 
        10:30 AM:  DeLynne Clausen, Cathy Fluckey, 
                        Fannie Parker, Nancy Ryckman 

GIFT BEARERS:        5:00 PM:  O’Neill Family    
            7:30 AM:  McDonald Family   

                       10:30 AM:  Lindner Family 
MUSICIANS:            5:00 PM:  Drew Neneman  
                           10:30 AM:   Kim Becker 
NERI DOLLAR SELLERS:   5:00 PM:  Lynn Ingraham 
                                        7:30 AM:  Mary Wiederholt 
                                      10:30 AM:  Jane Cheese 
COMMUNION TO THE HOMEBOUND:  Bev Baer, Roy Edwards,  
George & Marsha Moon, Dave Parks 
COLLECTION MONEY COUNTERS: Liz Maycock,  
IMMANUEL EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS: Bill Cheese, Dave Parks 

USHERS: 5:00 PM:  Fred Bonacci, Dave Sedlacek, Jim Coe, 
               Ron Allbright, Rock Cramer   
            7:30 AM:  Bill Wilber, Carl Sedlacek, 
                          Chuck Holderness, Chuck Livengood 
        10:30 AM: Rick Krebs, Fred Maycock,  
                          Tim Kiuntke, Carl Cramer  
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE FAMILY OF VIRGINIA M. NENEMAN.  Virginia  
is the grandmother of Drew Neneman.  She was buried from  
St. Thomas More Parish this past Tuesday. 
 

TODAY THERE WILL BE A SPECIAL COLLECTION FOR VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL! We try to keep the cost of our VBS program 
affordable so that all children who are interested can attend 
even though they may not be able to pay.  Help us make this 
happen by giving generously to the VBS special collection. 
 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO PARTICIPATED IN THE HUNGER 
DOESN'T TAKE A VACATION COLLECTION during masses this past  
weekend. One out of 5 children in Nebraska does not know  
 
 
 
 
where their next meal is coming from. Because of you, Catholic 
Charities is able to feed hungry children, families & individuals 
who turn to them for help. You can also support their work to 
combat hunger in the community by signing up for the Hunger 
Run 5k & 1 Mile Run/Walk on June 6. All proceeds benefit the 
food pantries of Catholic Charities. 
 

WHAT INGREDIENTS ARE 

MOTHERS MADE OF?  

God makes mothers out of clouds & angel 

hair & everything nice in the world & 

one dab of mean.  

They had to get their start from men’s 

bones. Then they mostly use string, I think. 
 

TODAY IS THE ESSENTIAL PREGNANCY SERVICES ROSE DRIVE! After  
all Masses, our Knights of Columbus invite you to select a lovely 
long stemmed rose in return for your $5.00 donation to EPS. 
Giving EPS roses is a wonderful way to acknowledge special 
people in your life while helping expectant women choose life 
for their little ones.  
 

A ST. VINCENT DE PAUL FUNDRAISING LETTER with return envelope 
will be arriving at all homes within the parish this week. We  

     WHY DID GOD MAKE MOTHERS?  She is the only one who knows where the 

scotch tape is. Mostly to clean the house.  

     To help us Out of there when we were getting born.  HOW DID GOD MAKE 

MOTHERS? He used dirt, just like for the rest of us.   

     Magic plus super powers, and a lot of stirring. God made my Mom just the same like 

he made me. He just used bigger parts. 
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ask that you consider making a donation to help support the 
charitable work that the St. Vincent de Paul Society does within 
our parish community. We have received a challenge grant  
from the Lozier Foundation that will provide a fifty per cent 
match for donations that we receive. Envelopes may be returned 
via mail, may be dropped off at our Parish office, or be placed 
in the Sunday collection. Thank you for your generosity! 
 

WHY DID GOD GIVE YOU TO 

YOUR MOTHER  & NOT 

SOME OTHER MOM?  WE’RE 

RELATED.  

GOD KNEW SHE LIKES ME A LOT 

MORE THAN OTHER PEOPLE’S 

MOM’S LIKE ME. 
 

THANK YOU FOR MAKING A SALAD OR DESSERT FOR A FUNERAL 
LUNCH.  Please check the table in the Parish Center for your 
dishes. You can be sure we will call you again! Also, check  
the table for your jacket, hat, or umbrella! The Lost & Found 
items can be found there! 
 

MAKE IT A BEAUTIFUL DAY!  Our Garden Angels have already 
begun their work of pulling weeds, transplanting flowers, & 
sprucing up the grounds around the Church. Please help them 
purchase what they need by donating some spare change in  
the watering cans by the doors of the Church. If you have  
extra time & would like to help clean up or landscape,  
please call the Parish Office or Peg Ricketts. 
 

WHAT KIND OF LITTLE GIRL 

WAS YOUR MOM?  

My Mom has always been my Mom & 

none of that other stuff. 

I don’t know because I wasn’t there, but my 

guess would be pretty bossy.  They say she 

used to be nice. 
 

CHRISTIAN HUMOR A guy walked into a little corner store with a 
shotgun & demanded all of the cash from the cash drawer. After 
the cashier put the cash in a bag, the robber saw a bottle of 
Scotch that he wanted, behind the counter on the shelf. He told 
the cashier to put it in the bag as well, but the cashier refused & 
said, "Because I don't believe you are over 21.” The robber said 
he was, but the clerk still refused to give it to him because he 
didn't believe him. At this point, the robber took his driver's 
license out of his wallet & gave it to the clerk. The clerk looked it 
over & agreed that the man was in fact over 21 & he put the 
Scotch in the bag. The robber then ran from the store with his 
loot. The cashier promptly called the police & gave the name & 
address of the robber that he got off the license. They arrested 
the robber two hours later. 
                 

          MASS INTENTIONS   MAY 11 - 17 

                           

WHAT DID MOM NEED TO 

KNOW ABOUT DAD BEFORE 

SHE MARRIED HIM?  

His last name.   

Monday	
   	
  	
  8:15	
  AM	
   Communion	
  Service	
  
Tuesday	
   	
  	
  8:15	
  AM	
   Mary	
  Beth	
  Clark	
  +	
  

Ed	
  Huser	
  +	
  
Wednesday	
   	
  	
  8:15	
  AM	
  

	
  
	
  	
  7:00	
  PM	
  

Laura	
  Grace	
  +	
  	
  
Dorothy	
  Saylors	
  +	
  
Gary	
  &	
  Jackie	
  Peck	
  	
  +	
  

Thursday	
   	
  	
  8:15	
  AM	
  
	
  
	
  	
  7:00	
  PM	
  

Mrs.	
  O’Neill	
  Int.	
  
Gene	
  Leininger	
  +	
  
Joan	
  Lastovica	
  +	
  
Mary	
  Bolan	
  +	
  

Friday	
   	
  	
  8:15	
  AM	
   Our	
  Parish	
  Family	
  Int.	
  
Saturday	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  5:00	
  PM	
   Joe	
  Thibodeau	
  +	
  

Leo	
  J.	
  McShane	
  +	
  	
  	
  
Sunday	
   	
  	
  7:30	
  AM	
   Sara	
  Biderbost	
  +	
  

Glenda	
  Merwald	
  +	
  	
  
	
   	
  	
  10:30	
  AM	
   Mary	
  Melia	
  +	
  

Tom	
  Dowd	
  Jr.	
  	
  +	
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She had to know his background. Like is he 

a crook?  

Does he get drunk on beer?  Does he make 

at least $800 a year? Did he say NO to 

drugs and YES to chores? 
 

WHY DID YOUR MOM MARRY 

YOUR DAD?  

My Dad makes the best spaghetti in the 

world. And my Mom eats a lot.  

She got too old to do anything else with 

him.  

My grandma says that Mom didn’t have 

her thinking cap on. 

                           ST. PHILIP NERI SCHOOL 
   “WE ARE CALLED TO ACT WITH JUSTICE; WE ARE CALLED TO LOVE    
              TENDERLY, WE ARE CALLED TO SERVE ONE ANOTHER;  

TO WALK HUMBLY WITH GOD.” 
 

ONE OF OUR DEAR TEACHERS AND LONG TIME PARISHIONERS, MRS. 
THERESA O’NEILL, will be retiring at the end of this school year.  
She has taught our resource students for the last seventeen  
years.  She will be greatly missed by all. After years of  
dedication to our students & parish school, we wish her a very 
happy, healthy, & relaxing retirement.  In appreciation of her 
love & concern for her students & co-workers, we would like to 
create a book of memories for her. Please send cards, photos, 
letters or emails to our school office: 8202 N. 31 St., Omaha,  
NE  68112 - Attn: Donna Weaver or if you prefer to email 
Donna at dmweaver@schools.archomaha.org  We are very 
excited for Theresa to start a new chapter of her life & hope 
that you will help us remind her of her chapter here at  
St. Philip Neri School. 
 

NOW IS THE TIME TO REGISTER FOR SUMMER CARE! Summer Care  
will be open Mon.– Fri. from 7:30 am to 5:30 pm. The first day 
will be Tues., May 26th & the final day will be Fri., Aug. 7th.  
Closed on May 25th & July 3rd as well as the week of July 6th.  
  Registration fee is $45 & pre-payment is required.  
     Full time: $20/day (4 – 5 days a week)  
     Part-time: $25/day (1 – 3 days a week)  
We accept T-20/Childcare assistance program. Your child  
will need a sack lunch daily. Please call Mrs. Holzapfel at 402-
455-8282 if you have any questions or need more information. 
 

LITTLE FLOWERS GIRLS CLUB: Get those Registration Forms in soon  
to ensure your spot for next year! We meet once a month after 
school for about 1 1/2 hours. We have fun making crafts, 
singing & playing while learning about a different saint & virtue 
each month. For girls in grades K-4th grade. We'd love to have 
you join our group! Call Amanda Sherer for more information 
712-216-1713.                                                                              
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL IS JUNE 1 – 5 AT COOPER FARM!  Please 
pick up the registration forms at the doors of Church. We need 
volunteers to assist the station & team leaders – high school 
students are welcome.  Also, need an adult volunteer for pre-
school. Parents - VBS does count for “volunteer hours’ for next 
school year! 
 

THE WEEK AHEAD      
SUNDAY, MAY 10 – HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY 

 SPECIAL COLLECTION – VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL at all the Masses 

 NERI DOLLARS SOLD AFTER MASS 

   CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD - During 
10:30 Mass 

MONDAY, MAY 11 
  6:30 P.M. BOY SCOUT MEETING – Parish Center 
TUESDAY, MAY 12 

  8:15 A.M. GRADES K – 4 SCHOOL MASS – Church 

  9:00 A.M. WOMEN'S IGNATION PRAYER/STUDY GROUP – 
Parish Center 

  7:00 P.M. BAPTISM CLASS – Parish Center Library 
  7:00 P.M. FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING – Activity 

Center Meeting Room 
WEDNESDAY, MAY 13 

  8:15 A.M. GRADES 5 – 8 SCHOOL MASS – Church 

  3:15 P.M. LITTLE FLOWERS  – Parish Center  
  7:00 P.M. VIGIL MASS  – Church 

THURSDAY, MAY 14 - ASCENSION OF THE LORD 
  8:15 A.M. ALL SCHOOL MASS – Church 

  7:00 P.M. MASS – Church 

  7:00 P.M. RCIA – Parish Center 
FRIDAY, MAY 15 

  1:00 P.M. EARLY DISMISSAL – School 

   ELLIOTT – PECK WEDDING REHEARSAL 

SATURDAY, MAY 16 
 KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS ALUMINUM CAN 

COLLECTION – in front of School 
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  2:00 P.M. WEDDING –  
HANNAH ELLIOTT AND JASON PECK – Church 

   NERI DOLLARS SOLD AFTER MASS 

 SPECIAL COLLECTION AT MASS – Catholic 
Communications Campaign 

SUNDAY, MAY 17  
 SPECIAL COLLECTION AT ALL MASSES – 

Catholic Communications Campaign 

 NERI DOLLARS SOLD AFTER ALL MASSES 

   1:00 P.M. CONFIRMATION – Church 

WHO’S THE BOSS AT YOUR 

HOUSE?  

Mom doesn’t want to be boss, but she has 

to because Dad’s such a goof ball. 

MOM. You can tell by room inspection. 

She sees the stuff under the bed. 

I guess Mom is, but only because she has a 

lot more to do than Dad.  
BE A VOICE FOR THE VOICELESS. Join others in peaceful prayer to 
end abortion on Thursdays from 7:30 a.m. - 1p.m. in the public 
right-of-way outside Planned Parenthood at 3105 N. 93rd St.  
or Fridays & Saturdays at the Abortion & Contraception Clinic  
of Nebraska at 1002 W. Mission Ave. in Bellevue. Priests lead 
group prayer from 11 - noon on Thursdays at Planned 
Parenthood & Fridays in Bellevue. Prayer volunteers are also 
needed on Thursdays from 3:30-5:30 p.m. in Bellevue. Prayers 
are offered at the Omaha Planned Parenthood on Saturday 
mornings from 10 -11 a.m. as well. For more information 
visit www.RespectLifeOmaha.com or contact Elizabeth Abbott  
at emabbott@archomaha.org or 402-551-9003 ext. 1306.   
 

ST. PEREGRINE MAY GATHERING – Fr. Tom Fangman is doing a 
presentation on coping with illness & the meaning of healing on 
Sat., May 16, 9:45 a.m.-1p.m. at the Servants of Mary Chapel 
at the Servite Center of Compassion, 7400 Military Ave. The 
presentation is followed by the Liturgy which includes Anointing 
of the Sick, & concludes with lunch. For more information or to 
register, contact Sr. Margaret Stratman at 402-951-3026. 
 

EXPAND YOUR HORIZONS – HUMAN TRAFFICKING Sr. Rosalee 
Burke, N.D., will discuss how a community aware of human 

trafficking can end it, Thurs., May 21, 7-8:30 p.m., at Seven 
Oaks, Notre Dame dining room, 3439 State St. For more 
information, please call 402-982-9933. 
 

MAKE PLANS TO ATTEND THE AQUINAS FORUM, Tues., May 28, 
7 pm, at Gloria Deo 13065 W. Center Rd. Author & Catholic 
convert Shaun McAfee presents “Filling our Father's House:  
What Converts Can Teach Us About Evangelization.” Free & 
open to the public; free will offerings welcome. 
 

WHAT’S THE DIFFERENCE 

BETWEEN MOM’S AND DAD’S?   

Moms work at work and work at home, 

Dad’s just go to work at work.  

Moms know how to talk to teachers 

without scaring them.  

Dads are taller and stronger, but Mom’s 

have all the real power ‘cause that’s who 

you got to ask if you want to sleep over at 

your friend’s.   

Moms have magic, they make you feel better 

without medicine. 
 

SCOOT, SKIP, BOUNCE OR RUN – WHATEVER YOU DO, DO IT FOR 
CHARITY The AKSARBEN’S Glow'n Go 5K Run/Walk that 
supports the Omaha St. Vincent de Paul Society is Friday,  
May 29, 7:30 p.m. at Stinson Park, 2285 S. 67th St. There will 
be glow in the dark accessories, music, & more. Following the  
run will be a party at Dudley's at Aksarben. For more info. or 
to register, or call 402-779-8499 or visit svdpomaha.com 
 

PEACE, JOY, AND HARMONY FOR SINGLES…OF ALL AGES, May 30, 
one-day retreat for singles at St. Benedict Center, Schuyler, with 
Srs. Patricia Throener & Lee Agnes Hodapp, SSSF. Using a mug 
as a metaphor of life, is yours filled with clutter & emptiness or 
with peace, joy, & hope? Does it (your life) hold stale things that 
need to be discarded, contents that are readily shared for the 
good of others, times & activities that bring you into deeper 
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relationship with God? Spend the day exploring & listening to 
God’s voice within you. Program fee: $30. Lunch is available for 
$10.29 (incl. tax). For more info., call 402-352-8819.  
 

WHAT DOES YOUR MOM DO IN 

HER SPARE TIME?  

Mother’s don’t do spare time.  

To hear her tell it, she pays bills all day 

long. 
 

I-80 COLLAR SERIES Sunday, June 21Join in the fun, & watch the 
Archdiocese of Omaha Priests take on the Diocese of Lincoln 
Priests on Father's Day, at Werner Park in Papillion. Tailgating 
begins at 3:30 p.m. & the game begins at 5 p.m. Go to 
www.spiritcatholicradio.com to purchase tickets online, or contact 
the Vocations Office at vocations@archomaha.org 
 

WHAT WOULD MAKE YOUR 

MOM PERFECT?  

On the inside she’s already perfect. 

Outside, I think some kind of plastic 

surgery.   

DIET. You know, her hair. I’d diet, 

maybe blue. 
 

CANCER SUPPORT GROUP If your cancer has come back, or you 
are living with chronic cancer treatments, this group will focus on 
ways to help you feel better, cope with cancer, deal with 
treatment, & lift each other's spirits. The group meets the second 
& fourth Tuesday of each month, 4-5:30 p.m., at the Servite 
Center of Compassion, 7400 Military Ave.  
 

SPRING CLEANING...FOR YOUR LAWN! Dethatching, mowing, 
trimming, & general cleanup…  And we cover when you go  
out of town! Call SPN Alum Nick Swoboda at 402-670-3047. 
 

FREE ORGANIC COMPOST Resembles Black Dirt for gardens - must  
come out & pick it up. Call Rose Edwards at 402-571-2171. 
 

IF YOU COULD CHANGE ONE 

THING ABOUT YOUR MOM, 

WHAT WOULD IT BE?   

She has this weird thing about me keeping 

my room clean. I’d get rid of that.   

I’d make my Mom smarter. Then she would 

know it was my sister who did it and not 

me. 

I would like for her to get rid of those 

invisible eyes on the back of her head. 

 
As part of your Summer Vacation…plan some spirit-filled time 
at Knowles Mercy Spirituality Center (a retreat center located 
1 mile west of 264th & West Center Road).   
 -  Monday, June 1  8:30 a.m. - 4 p.m.  Developing & Utilizing 
Coaching Skills for care giving professionals. A day program for 
ongoing professional development for all disciplines working in 
health management.  
- Thursday, June 11 10 a.m. - 3 p.m. Explorations in Creative 
Praying - A retreat day with Guest Artist Glenda Dietrich 
Moore.  Awaken & celebrate the creative process in your life 
through a variety of prayer forms, scripture, reflection, & hands-
on expression with art materials. 
- Wednesday, July 29  8:30 a.m. - 4 p.m.  Eat, Pray, Love on  
a Budget:  Practical Tools for Addressing Spiritual Distress. 
Exploring emotional & spiritual well-being through times of 
transition. 
- Friday, July 31  2 p.m. - Sunday, Aug. 2  2 p.m.  Heart to 
Heart Retreat Weekend. A retreat for women seeking a time for 
quiet stillness, inspiration, & prayer. 
- Friday, Aug. 7  4 p.m. - Sunday, Aug. 9  12 p.m.  Women’s 
Spiritual Spa.  Come tired, leave relaxed, reconnected in body, 
mind & spirit (1/2 hour massage is included).  
For more info. on the above retreats or to learn about a private 
individual day or overnight -call 402-359-4288 go to our web- 
site at www.kmscenter.org or email kmscenter@mercywmw.org 
 



Sixth Sunday of Easter                    Happy Mother’s Day! May 10, 2015 
 

 



PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL - 2015 
 
 
AARON EAMES - My wife (Renee) and I have been members of the St. Philip Neri-Blessed 
Sacrament parish for eight years.  We were married back in 2001 at St. James and we have two 
children. Alaina and Joe both attend St Philip Neri School. Alaina is in kindergarten and Joe is just 
finishing his first year of preschool. I currently work as a pharmacist intern at the Florence Hy-Vee 
Drugstore while I pursue my doctorate of pharmacy at Creighton University. 

The community here is very important to us. We try to volunteer where we can. Renee is a 
member of the School Board and helps with religious education. I am a member of the Knights of 
Columbus and hope to further serve our community as a member of Parish Council. 

 
 

JOHN STADSVOLD – My wife Jean and I recently moved to the Florence area.  We visited many 
churches before deciding to become part of the St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament community.  
I know many of you don’t know me. Here is some of my background. In my work life, I have 
extensive experience working with small to large trust departments in many parts of the country.  
I have demonstrated success in business development and management of High Net Worth 
relationships. I also have a strong background working with asset allocation models and portfolio 
management and a proven track record of successful campaigns to increase new business and 
improve bottom-line profits. Outside of work, I served as President of Faith and Vision 
Foundation in the Diocese of Fargo, Former Board Member of Children’s Village Family 
Foundation and Friendship Village.  I also was an Advisory Board Member for INN Vision and the 
HOPE Foundation in San Jose, CA, Treasurer for Catholic Charities in Central New Mexico and 
former Board Member of Catholic Charities Family Services, and former Trustee and member of 
the SERRA Club of St. Louis.  I am currently a member of the Omaha SERRA Club, CFA Society 
of Nebraska, and Missouri Trust Service Committee of the Missouri Bankers Association.  
Currently, I am in the second stage of formation to be a Marian Catechist.  Jean and I are looking 
forward to supporting the mission of the Parish and sow seeds of hope and celebrating a brighter 
future. I would like to assist with this by being a member of the Parish Council.  
 
 
BOB MARSHALL  is an incumbent running for re-election. -  I have been a member of the Parish 
for 48 years.   My 2 daughters graduated from St. Philip Neri School.  I am a member of the 
Knights of Columbus and helped run the 500 Club for 7-8 years.  I would like to continue to assist 
our Parish to be a more viable caring parish and help it to continue to grow and prosper in the 
Florence Community.  
 
 
FRED MAYCOCK is an incumbent running for re-election.  – I have been part of the St. Philip Neri 
Parish since 1990.  I am an active member of the Knights of Columbus and treasurer for the 
Council.  I usher at the 10:30 Mass on Sunday and have an hour of Adoration.   I will be proud to 
continue to serve the St. Philip Neri –Blessed Sacrament community as a member of the Parish 
Council, if re-elected. 
 



 
KATHY ROSSITTO is an incumbent running for re-election.  –  When I was a little girl,  
I would walk past St. Philip Neri School – wishing I could attend.  I received my 1st Communion 
and Confirmation sacraments here.  I married Joe, my husband of 46 years here.  My four children 
attended St. Philip Neri School.  As you know, I have worked at St. Philip Neri Parish Office for 
over 25 years as the Secretary and Bookkeeper.  I am, and have been for years, active in the Altar 
Society.  I am an EME, Immanuel Eucharist Minister, and also take communion to the 
homebound.  I currently serve on the Arts and Environment Committee and the Finance 
Committee.  I am also an active member of the Kiwanis Club.  I have previously served on the 
Parish Council.  St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament is truly my “Parish Family”.  If re-elected, 
I will continue to work to keep St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament a vibrant part of the Florence.   
 
 
DON SCHETTLER is an incumbent running for re-election. – I attended school – 1st through 12th 
grade at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel in Carroll County, Iowa.  Married and have 4 children.  Lived in 
Council Bluffs, Iowa from 1974 to 2004.  I worked for the Omaha World Herald in the Circulation 
Department from 1969 to 1998 when I retired.  My wife died in2001.  I married Vera Koch from 
St. Philip Neri (whose husband died in 1998) in January, 2005 and moved to Omaha.  I have been a 
member of our Parish for 10+ years.  I am an active volunteer in the St. Vincent de Paul Society 
here and had an hour of Adoration for 8+ years here. 
 
 



 
  
 

 
	
  

 
 
 
 
 

 

A walk to support our SCHOOL and our COMMUNITY.  

On Wednesday, May 20th the students of St. Philip Neri will be walking in the 
Florence neighborhood to raise money for the school.  We are asking for your 

prayers and monetary donations in any increment.  To donate you may go online to 
https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/1485 or mail your donation to: 

 St. Philip Neri Home and School, 8202 N. 31st Street, Omaha, NE 68112 
100% of the money raised will be used for the school. 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 

Omaha Gives! is an annual 24-hour charitable challenge to benefit metro-
area nonprofits including St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament Parish. This 
community give-together begins at midnight on May 20 with a minimum gift 
of only $10. There are hourly drawings, prizes, and bonus dollars to boost 

your gifts. Gather your family and friends, schedule your gifts, and get ready 
to cheer on St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament Parish throughout the day. 

 

Give All Day, any day, up until the big day! 
	
  

Afraid you might forget? Will you be out of town? 
Schedule your Omaha Gives Gifts TODAY! 

 
You can schedule your gift by going to 

www.omahagives24.org and make your gift today.  
Your credit card will not be charged until May 20th.   
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